Minutes of the NPNA meeting held on July 17, 2014
at the Friendly City Civitan Club, Glendale Ave

1. Attending: 
Board Members (quorum 4): Debra Hawkins, Melissa Harrell, Carol Henderson, Alice Kolacinski, Terry Kolacinski, Dan Singer 

Residents: Lynn Bonner, Nancy Kneepkens, Cheryl Shiflett, Jeanine Tregay 
Handouts:  Meeting Agenda July 17, 2014, Treasurer’s Report, NPNA income/Cost Summary,   
T-shirt Report Stats, Newsletter Advertiser Breakeven, June 8, 2014 Meeting Minutes   
Meeting presided over by Debra Hawkins and was called to order at 6:15 p.m.
2. Meeting Minutes for June. 8, 2014 were approved as corrected.                 
3. Community Topics discussed:
Lavender House

· Ian and Mike Shiflett cleared debris and underbrush from much of the site on 7/12/14.
· The city will infill the area of the house that has stone piers for safety reasons.  People could fall in and get hurt.

· Deb suggested that DOST might give us matching funds if we need money for a project, e.g. wetland gardens.    

Tee Shirts

· Deb provided a summary report of sales and inventory.  We currently have 99 shirts in stock.  Sales haven’t been as strong as hoped for in this fiscal year (2014), but we are in profit mode.  No money has been lost. 
NPNA non-profit Registered Agent
· Carol has submitted the Registered Agent change request to the state.  Associated expenses were $5.00 to make the change and $2.00 for online processing.
Newsletter

· Sandee Washington will go solo on the Fall 2014 newsletter.  She and Ian worked    together on creating the Summer 2014 issue.   Thanks for taking ownership of the Newsletter Sandee!
· Ian created a work sheet to give us an idea of how many paid advertisers are needed to support publication of the newsletters. A minimum of eight business card size ads is needed to support the basic cost of publication.

· Northgate Mall is interested in placing an ad in our newsletter per Deb.
· Deb will contact Dennis Best to see if he wants ads in future newsletters.

· Ian will contact Julie Seagroves to see if she wants ads in future newsletters.   

     -    Deb will send a list of neighborhood businesses to the Board.







Web Presence
· Carol will update northgateparknc.org going forward.  Toban Penner has kindly given her a tutorial.  
· Sandee Washington has been added as an administrator to the Face Book page. 

Chalk Walk
· Deb will ask Wendy Tregay if one will be organized again this year.  Last year it was held in September.  
Fall Yard Sale

· Ian will ask Mike Konvicka if he is willing to organize the event again this year.
National Night Out

· Tee shirts and swag will be given out as prizes otherwise there wouldn’t be enough     items for all attendees.  

· The event will be held from 5:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. at last year’s location near the tennis court parking lot.  A sign up sheet will be used.

· Refreshments will be offered:  cake, watermelon, water for pets.

· Carol will make sure the event is on the NPNA calendar.    

· Melissa will also help with the event.

· Cheryl will ask Mike S. if an EMS team can come to the park.  Requests for Fire Trucks must be made well in advance.   

· Dan might bring a boom box to the event.   
· The NNO dignitaries go to the Watts-Hillandale neighborhood’s event at the end of NNO.  They have a Beer garden and pretzels.

· Durham has a very high participation rate for NNO.

· Nancy will send multiple notices to the list serve reminding our community of the event.

· Deb will send Face Book invites.  Alice will post a notice of our event on Next Door. 

· There is no rain date.  Durham Police Department decides if the event will be cancelled

     due to inclement weather.
Motion was approved to cover expenditures up to $75.00 for NNO.
Miscellaneous

· Deb has requested that we not use her as the Lost and Found contact for park events.

· Deb will submit an article about Tree Banding for the Fall 2014 newsletter.                

-    Deb suggested that we consider program ideas for our future board meetings e.g., New      Food Co-op, Durham City/County Biologist

-    Deb said that we should establish a watering program for the trees that were planted    along Ruby St. this year.
Treasurer’s Report: 
Financial Activity:

        Beginning balance: $3864.33
                 Income:  $407.00                                  

               Expenses:  $640.45   
         Ending balance: $3630.88                                           

Membership:  73
Households:   73; Commercial: 0 
INC Updates- May  2014 and June 2014

May 2014 Delegate Meeting of the InterNeighborhood Council of Durham 
Attending the meeting were: 18 delegates & visitors + press/media
Erika Samoff, Durham’s epidemiologist, gave an overview of the Partnership for a Healthy Durham and an update on the Community Health Assessment and State of the County Health Report.  Durham’s current priorities are two “context” issues (poverty and education) and four “medical” issues (access, HIV/STI, obesity and chronic illness, and drug abuse/mental health).  The state requires that each county do a health assessment every three years and then to set priorities and create action plans.  As a first step, volunteers collected data from across Durham, and the data was compiled into a big report (See the survey results athttp://www.healthydurham.org/index.php?page=health_recent).  The next steps will be listening sessions and committees – excellent ways to get involved.   She stepped through the State of the County Health, which reports progress on some issues and concern about others (for example, new cases of some sexually transmitted infections are rising, but since relatively few people encounter the issue, this increase is largely under radar).  The report is available at the same website.
 
Committee Reports: 
•       Zoning and Land Use: Members of the committee met with planning staff on wireless towers, but the meeting wasn’t encouraging.  We want to get away from setting the amount of public involvement based on whether the tower is concealed or unconcealed and base the choice of process on how close the tower will be to residential neighbors; staff doesn’t seem to want to make this change.  Staff rejected some other procedural suggestions and accepted others.  The JCCPC has been cancelling meetings so the committee feels it has some time to come up with a recommendation on INC action.  Another item for discussion was the Planning Department’s work plan, which drops the (4-year pending) Golden Belt historic district application and makes the one for Cleveland-Holloway “discretionary” (and there are two “resource-hogs,” compact zoning developments in two areas on I-40 between Durham and Chapel Hill, among the other “discretionary” projects).  Finally, we took a look at the Development Tracker and the Land Development Office (durhamnc.gov/ich/cb/ccpd/Pages/Home.aspx) as ways to see what is being proposed for your neighborhood .
•       Membership and Outreach:  The committee has had different levels of success in reaching out to PACs, and will be talking at some in the fall.  If Neighborhood Heroes is biannual, we should be starting work on an event this fall.  They have also been talking about organizing a neighborhood summit, perhaps in late fall or winter to attract new members. INC has done this before, so we would want to involve folks who did it before in an effort this year. The summit could be done in conjunction with other events or with other groups, could include opportunities for different city services to talk about what they do, and might have sponsors to cut the costs.
•       Nuisance Abatement: They are collecting data.
•       Traffic Enforcement Committee:  The committee is waiting news of the next, larger meeting with more law enforcement stakeholders, as well as news/sight of a draft of the strategic plan around pedestrian and bike safety.  They also met the new county manager and discussed INC’s efforts in this area and gave the city manager a voicemail update.
•       Bike, Pedestrian and Transit:  There were a number of updates:
o   Mike Shiflett is working on a report on the various planning and construction activities.
o   Important decisions will be made about rail corridors, stations and maintenance facilities in the next 6 months.  You can do the "fly-through" of the various decisions athttp://ourtransitfuture.com/library/gallery/.  If you have opinions on where various things should go, put them in writing here: http://ourtransitfuture.com/wp-content/themes/Metabolic-WP/OTF%20form.htm
o   Review meetings for the four corridors that have been studied by the city's consultant to improve the bike and pedestrian amenities on key routes are being held.   The remaining meetings are: (1) Morreene Road from Erwin Road to Neal Road: Wednesday, May 28 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m., Durham Public School Staff Development Center, 2107 Hillandale Rd., (2) Cornwallis Road from South Roxboro Street to Chapel Hill Road: Monday, June 2 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m., Rogers-Herr Middle School, 911 W. Cornwallis Rd. and (3) Hillandale Road from I-85 to NC-147: Wednesday, June 11 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m., Durham Public School Staff Development Center, 2107 Hillandale Rd. 
o   Tour de Fat is June 21st.  http://www.trianglespokesgroup.org/tour_de_fat 
•       Public Spaces and Environmental Issues:  They are working on a final report.
 
Old Business
Various people are participating in committees on the Mayor’s Task Force on Poverty.
 
Tom Miller gave a legislative update, on the three issues of concern to neighborhoods.  First, the threat to protest petitions may re-emerge.  Last summer, we beat back proposed bills in the NC House and Senate to eliminate completely the time-honored right of neighbors living next to property being rezoned to file a formal protest petition; if passed, the legislation would have stripped away the only protection afforded ordinary people in the planning and zoning process in North Carolina.   But the issue has not gone away since the same person flogging last year’s attempt made a presentation to the ironically named House Committee on Property Owner Protection and Rights, in which he demanded that protest petitions be eliminated.  Right now, there is no bill filed, but neighborhoods must remain vigilant.  Second, the regulatory “reforms” could take away the ability of local governments to regulate tree-cutting and to encourage smarter fertilizer-spreading (being smarter about fertilizer is a cheap way to improve water quality, compared to retrofitting storm water, for example).  Finally, the legislature is looking at major limits on the tax credits for historic preservation.
 
Neighborhood Reports and Other Announcements: 
·       The Durham Rescue Mission was going to re-zone and close streets, but abandoned the plan in the face of a protest petition.  They have come back with a proposal to do much of the same thing, but trying to keep it within their existing zoning by getting the Planning Director to stretch the definition of “commercial dorm” and putting wet ponds two blocks from the main site.  The neighborhoods had very little time to pull together a response at the Board of Adjustment hearing on May 27th, which being “quasi-judicial” has fewer types of allowable arguments.  After three hours, the Board voted to postpone a decision until August in order to let Planning re-look at whether the project is a “commercial dorm” or not.  It was pointed out that we should add up all the money spent by neighborhoods fighting threats to their area over the last 10 years – it would be a scary number.
·       There was a brief discussion of getting an overview of what the various boards and commissions and committees do and how their responsibilities and powers differ, and perhaps things that can be done to make sure that people who apply to serve on them understand what they are supposed to do (so, for example, appealing a Planning Director’s decision to the Board of Adjustment shouldn’t be a futile exercise). 
·       The 10th Annual Beaver Queen Contest will be June 7th, http://beaverlodgelocal1504.org/.  Voting (aka bribing the judges) has begun, and it all goes to the Ellerbe Creek Watershed Association.
 
-----------------------------------------
 
June 2014 Delegate Meeting of the InterNeighborhood Council of Durham
 Attending the meeting were 25 delegates, visitors, and the press/media.
 
David Rogers, Environment North Carolina Field Director, gave a presentation on Grow Solar Durham.  Although there is a lot of solar popping up across the state, there is room for much more.  A solar system has panels to collect photons from the sun to make DC power and an inverter to make it into AC power; then with net metering, power you don’t use can go into the grid.  The advantages are clean energy, a lower bill from the power company, and more local jobs for design and installation/maintenance. Answering questions from neighborhood associations: (1) The side of the house does matter (panels have to be toward the sun) so sometimes the front of the house is the only feasible side, (2) there isn’t much NC research on how solar affects real estate values but in California, solar homes sell for a premium of $5911 per kilowatt, and sell faster, with no impact on values next door.  David is willing to talk to any neighborhood that is interested.  David will send a draft resolution on committing to 15% solar in Durham.
 
Alex Johnson, Durham Urban Forest Manager, and Katie Rose Levin, Duke University Natural Resource Manager, talked about the Durham Cankerworm Initiative.   The cankerworms aren’t obvious and active right now, but it is time to start planning.  Cankerworms, unlike gypsy moths, are native, but have become a problem because our willow oaks are such a good hosts and maybe the worms are lacking in predators (perhaps song birds are no longer looking for food when worms are most prevalent because of changing climate).  You have seen the worms in the spring. Adult females can’t fly; they climb up trees (especially willow oaks) and lay eggs (fall ones in fall, spring ones in early spring).  The eggs hatch in the spring; worms eat emerging leaves and then use height of the tree to get far away from the host tree to spread.  If trees have leaves eaten every year and are otherwise older or stressed, they will decline faster. You can spray with Bt (which kills other things and probably leads to bugs less affected by Bt).  Banding is a more specific remedy.  Duke banded 70 trees and it was a lot better.   A partnership of Duke, Durham and Trees Across Durham have bought materials and are planning on doing training.  Volunteers also need to monitor banded trees to make sure the squirrels don’t take down bands or otherwise have them sag, and then need to remove bands in April.  There will be workshops for in September.  You will be able to check out banding-bags at the library.  Action-alerts / communications / updates to INC list-serve would be helpful.  Northgate Park has materials to share.
 
Committee Reports                                                                                               
      Zoning and Development – Need to have a meeting.
      Membership and Outreach – Nothing new.
      Nuisance Abatement –  Nothing new.
      Speeding and Traffic – Members of the committee met with Chief Lopez, Assistant Chief Pendergrass, Captain Sarvis, folks from Duke and NCCU campus police, and a sergeant from the State Highway Patrol.  Police are still working on the safety elements in the strategic plan, we expect many of our recommendations in plan.
      Transit, Sidewalks, and Bicycles – The Federal Trust Fund is running out of money, so a lot of projects will not get done if Congress doesn’t act.  The consultant presented plans for bike / pedestrian improvements on 4 corridors, they looked good, and some parts will move fairly quickly.
      Public Spaces and Environmental Issues – No report, wrap-up soon.  Check out the prizes and activities on Charge Ahead Durham.
 
9)   Old Business
      Wireless Cell Tower update – Planning Department is still working on revised rules; we are afraid they will not take our suggestions on safety.  Dolly brought a piece of monopine that had fallen into a parking lot during a storm with less ice/wind than what is in the standards the towers are supposed to be built to.  It’s very complicated and committee needs to meet to decide what the strategy will be.  
      Protest Petition legislative update – Protest petitions are a Republican idea and go back to 1923; they are meant to protect a citizen’s long-term real estate investment and property rights.  So much got added to the regulation rules bill that the House decided they needed to split it; protest petition repeal is now in SB 734.  Repeal came up in committee today, and amendments to fix it failed.  It is clear that the house leadership is committed to repealing this essential right.  General Assembly members are hearing from constituents across the state and we need to keep pushing.  Write to anyone you know in both House and Senate.  Thanks to Tom for all the work on this.           
      Mayor’s Task Force on Poverty – A three-day work session got stopped in the middle because neighborhood groups felt their views not being incorporated and they were being treated as “those people” so facilitators will meet with them some more.  Scott will extend an invitation if the neighborhoods want to come talk to us.
      Steve Medlin has raised a good point on the difficulties in how he gets his direction, but his solution isn’t what we would want.
 
New Business – Bill Anderson will write up a resolution on how we deal with used motor oil.
 
Neighborhood Reports and Announcements                                                           
      Liberty Warehouse – Peter Katz reported that City Council removed the historic designation at request of new owner.  To make their plans work, the new owners brought two requests for a Special Use Permit to the Board of Adjustment, one request for “alternative compliance on a required pedestrian passageway” and another on “podium requirements.”  The passageway would go through Central Park rather than through the building and was a concern to a business nearby.  They did get approved for walkway.  The neighborhood has also heard there is discussion of taking down walls.  It sounds like a classic case of “you don’t need to worry” until it’s too late.
      For the 4th of July, folks should go to their own celebrations, but if you don’t have one, come to Watts Hospital Hillandale’s 65th annual parade. http://www.whhna.org/watts-happening/events/4th-of-july-parade/
      Deb Hawkins invited folks to the food truck rodeo at Northgate Park, including sushi food truck, this Thursday.   Thanks to all who came out for Beaver Queen Pageant, where they exceeded goals.  Thanks to everyone who came to Tour de Fat.
      The July Sierra Club meeting will be on Urban Ecology.  See http://www.meetup.com/NC-Sierra-Club-Headwaters-Group/events/189752362/
 
 
 

 

